
ANDERTON WITH MARBURY PARISH COUNCIL 
Monday 8 January 2018 2017 in the Memorial Hall 

@ 7:00pm 
 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7pm 
 

1) Councillors Bullock, O Hynes, R Hynes, Green, Walmsley and Wright were 
present with apologies from Cllr Byram and CWAC councillors Wright, 
Hammond and Gibbon. 

 
2) Declarations of interest 

As all councillors lived in the vicinity of the village they all had personal 
interests.  
 
4) Minutes of Meeting held on 27 November 2017 
Resolution 1 08.01.2018 : Council approved the minutes of the meeting held on 27 
November 2017 as being a true record of that meeting. 
 Proposed Cllr O Hynes           seconded Cllr Green              Voting Unanimous 
 
5) Clerks report 

 The gardener would be asked to trim the hedge along the hall carpark unless 
Cllr Wright could make alternative arrangments with Mr Whalley. 

 Northwich Transport Strategy consultation- the Chairman had attended the 
CWAC full council meeting on 14 December to put the parish council’s views 
forward in a short submission. There were views for and against re opening 
Marbury Lane but councillors were opposed to a road running around the 
north of Barnton to Little Leigh. A route via Weaverham to the A49 was 
favoured. A further meeting might be necessary after the consultation had 
closed.  

 The Clerk had written to the parliamentary boundary commission supporting 
the recommendation that Anderton with Marbury should join Weaver Vale. 

 The Clerk had contacted the Barnton Clerk re water runoff from 
Gunnersclough Wood affecting Hough Lane. The issue had been resolved. 

 
6) Correspondence 

 Councillors noted the Friends of Anderton and Marbury reports 

 Councillors noted bulletins from the police and crime commissioner 

 Councillors noted bulletins from CHALC. 

 Councillors noted bulletins from Manchester Airport 

 Councillors decided not to participate in the Best Kept Village competition 
 
7) Finance 
 
The balance in the accounts as at 20 December was £13,884.38 
 
The Clerk had applied for a precept of £5611 plus the Council Tax Reduction 
Scheme grant of £89  
 
8) Planning 

 155 Marbury Road application for rear extension-application approved 

 11 Bramhalls Park extensions - councillors had no objections 

 24 Hough Lane extension- councillors had no objections 
 
 



9) Matters for next meeting 
The Chairman would contact CWAC Cllr Gibbon and Jamie Barron of Highways 
regarding the mechanism of accessing section 106 funds for repairs to the surface in 
the Hollows and further traffic calming measures. 
 
10) Dates of future meetings- 26 March 
 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm  


